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STATEMENT 

By H. E. Mrs. Dolores Arssenova

Minister of Environment and Water of the Republic of Bulgaria 

to the First Meeting of the Parties to the Convention on Access  to Information, Public Participation in Decision-making and Access to Justice in Environmental Matters

Lucca, Italy, 21-23 October 2002

Distinguished Mr. Chairman, 

Distinguished Ministers,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

The Aarhus Convention introduces a new model of relationships on international, national and local level which empowers citizens, non-governmental organisations and the public to play a much more significant role in environmental policy formulation and implementation and at the same time to receive timely and detailed information about environment quality. Applying this model we in fact implement one of the key sustainable development principles and our commitments made at the World Summit on Sustainable Development in Johannesburg. 

Even before ratifying the Convention which we plan to do next year, we have regulated the access to information and public participation in decision-making in the context of the main requirements of the convention. This is achieved with the new Environmental Protection Act. 

Incorporating the Aarhus Convention spirit and ideas in our public life and relationships is a great challenge. The Bulgarian society is particularly sensitive to environmental issues. While we can state that on the national level we satisfy the public needs of environmental information and participation in decision-making, there is a lot more work to be done on the local level. Following the model of the Ministry of Environment and Water Information Centre we are in the process of establishing similar centres in our 15 regional inspectorates and in the Executive Environment Agency. 

In relation to that I would like to use this opportunity to specifically thank the governments of Austria, the Netherlands and Norway who have assisted us in the past and continue to provide extremely valuable methodological and financial support for establishing and upgrading our information systems on national and local level which provide information to the public, governmental institutions and international organisations. 

Bulgaria seeks active participation in the international processes related to the Aarhus Convention because of the latter’s significance for our country which is one of the relatively new democracies. We would like to propose hosting the Second Meeting of the Parties to the Convention in 2004. Hosting such an important event will be a new stimulus and a good possibility to further and more effectively communicate to the Bulgarian public the values which the Convention sets.

In conclusion I would like to thank our kind hosts and the Secretariat of the Convention for the excellent arrangements to ensure our successful work during the meeting and also to assure you that if we are honoured with hosting the next Meeting of the Parties we will try to organise it in a place which is at least as beautiful and picturesque as Lucca. 
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